
Fremont Township Minutes 
July 14, 2022 

 
 
The regular meeting for the Fremont Twp. Board of Trustees was held on July 14, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Fremont Township Hall.   
 
Board members present:  A. Holbrook, R. Curell, M. Blatt, C. Franzel, and K. Thom.  Absent:  None. 
 
Guests:  Greg Eggert, Theresa Bristol-Miller, Brandon Blatt, Ken Bragg, Ida Barrons, Gail Prill, and Jennifer 
Miller.   
 
MINUTES:    
Motion made by R. Curell, seconded by C. Franzel to approve the June 9, 2022, meeting minutes as 
presented - motion carried.   
    
BILLS:   
Motion to pay the bills as presented, made by C. Franzel, seconded by R. Curell - motion carried.   
  
PUBLIC COMMENTS:   
A Resident wanted to give a compliment on the gravel job done on Waterman Road.  Another Resident 
stated that Chambers Road looks nice also.  A Resident questioned as to why the phone bill is so high and 
why we need a phone at the hall since the Board all has cell phones.  C. Franzel stated that she is talking with 
someone this week regarding the phone bill.  Another Resident asked when they were going to do the 
roadside mowing and M. Blatt stated they will start the last week of July or the first week of August.        
 
CLERK REPORT: 
A. Holbrook gave the Board the report from the Zoning Administrator.  He issued four citations and one 
permit.   
  
TREASURER REPORT:   
Treasurer balance as of June 30, 2022, was $881,310.76.  Motion to accept the treasurer report made by A. 
Holbrook, seconded by R. Curell - motion carried. 
 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  
Cemetery Report – No burials this month but do have several cremation burials coming up.  Henry Wymore 
and several volunteers donated their time to stain the bridge at the Fremont Cemetery.    
Road Report – Brush spray bid came in at $12,500.00 and we would qualify for the $2,500 matching funds.  
Motion made by K. Thom, seconded by R. Curell to approve the brush spray bid – motion carried.  M. Blatt 
talked with the Road Commission about Washburn Road and what it would take to fix that road.  The Road 
Commission recommends taking some core samples which would cost $3,550.00.  Motion made by K. 
Thom, seconded by A. Holbrook to approve spending $3,550 for core samples on Washburn Road – motion 
carried.  M. Blatt mentioned that the Road Commission did put gravel on Phelps Lake Road and that should 
solve the flooding issue for the next ten years.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:27 p.m. 
 
All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850 
Mertz Road (M-24) at 7:00 p.m.  All public is welcome to attend.  
 
Amy Holbrook, Fremont Township Clerk.  


